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Human Services Department  

HEAD START/EARLY HEAD START PROGRAM 
 

ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
                                 

Day & Time: Thursday, 5-25, 2023; 3:30-5:00pm 

In Person Location: Oakland City Hall; 1 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza; Hearing Room #2 
 

   AGENDA  
 

I.  CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL: Host/Program Staff  

Molly Tafoya, Chair 

Alysoun (Aly), Vice Chair 

Dr. Javay Ross 

Kevin Bremond 

Dr. Mariamawit (Mari) Tamerat 

Reverend Annette Howard 

     

Dr. Jei Watkins 

Christina Michaud 

Julia Forte Frudden 

1. Public Comment  
 

II.          APPROVAL OF AGENDA ITEMS: Molly Tafoya, Chair  
    

1. Review and Approval of May 25, 2023, Advisory Board Meeting Agenda 

2. *Review and Approval of February 23, 2023, Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

3. *Review and Approval of April 20, 2023, Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

*(Requesting to postpone until June 2023 

 

III.      PARENT POLICY COUNCIL UPDATES: Diveena Cooppan, Program Director/Manager;  

    Parent Policy Council Member & Program Staff 
 

1. Parent Policy Council Feedback  
 

IV.  ACTION ITEMS:  
 

1. Monthly Progress Report: Diveena Cooppan & Program Staff  

a. Monthly Enrollment and Content Area Monitoring Update – April 2023 

b. COVID 19 Response Update 
 
                          2.  Monthly Financial Report: Annie Friberg, Interim HSD Budget & Fiscal Manager  

                              Tony Daquipa, Admin. Analyst II  

a. Monthly Financial Report – April 2023 

• Expenditures, Purchase Card, CACFP Reports 
 
                  

V.         INFORMATION ITEMS: Diveena Cooppan & Program Staff 
 

1.  Program Updates 

a. Letters of Appointment to the Advisory Board 

b. Annual City Council Head Start Report – May 23rd 

c. Measure AA 

d. Conference Update: Early Childhood Education Pathways to Success (ECEPTS) Conference, 

May 1-4, 2023 

e. “Community Boards” at HS/EHS Sites (sample images in packet) 

f. Annual Head Start Public Report 
  

VI. OPEN FORUM 
 
  
      VII.        ADJOURNMENT      



  

 

APRIL 2023 
City of Oakland Head Start Monthly Report 
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AT-A-GLANCE 
 Preschool Infant/Toddler Current Total 

Enrollment/Funded (No.) 237/332 281/342 518/674 

Enrollment/Funded (%) 71% 82% 77% 

Daily attendance 85% 85% 85% 

Medical Home 99% 99% 99% 

Health Insurance 98% 99% 98% 

Current Physical exam/Well-baby check 95% 75% 84% 

Updated immunizations 99% 95% 97% 

Hearing Screening 96% 91% 93% 

Vision Screening 94% 90% 92% 

Growth Screening 98% 93% 96% 

Dental Home 97% 79% 80% 

Current Dental Exam 94% 81% 90% 

Nutrition Screening 98% 97% 98% 

Developmental Screening (ASQ) 98% 99% 98% 

Concerns Identified following ASQ Screening 54% 35% 45% 

Behavioral Screening – (ASQ-SE) 98% 99% 98% 

Concern Identified following ASQ-SE 
Screening 

30% 20% 25% 

1st Individualized Curriculum (DRDP) 97% 97% 97% 

Initial Parent/Teacher Conference (IDP) 97% 94% 95% 

Initial Home Visit 93% 94% 94% 

Agency Transition Plans 95% 93% 94% 

Preliminary Family Outcomes Assessment 100% completed as required, 0 past due 

Referrals to RCEB N/A 4 4 

Referrals to OUSD 16 0 16 

Closed IFSPs, awaiting IEP determination 0 9 9 

Children enrolled with IFSP or IEP 32 20 52 

% Of children enrolled with IFSP or ISP 10% 6% (8% funded 
enrollment) 
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ATTENDANCE & ENROLLMENT 
The Program saw an overall 3% increase in attendance from the previous month. The increase in 
attendance often occurs in the spring after Daylight Savings Time brings longer, sunnier, and warmer 
days. For the month of April 2023, the program has met the 85% average daily attendance threshold 
established by the Office of Head Start.   
 
The Program is operating a pilot project at West Grand Early Head Start to track attendance digitally 
using the ChildPlus Mobile app on an iPad. Right now, attendance data is done manually on a hard copy 
form that must be collected from each site, delivered to the Central Office, and then manually entered 
into the ChildPlus management system. This results in a one to two-week lag on attendance data each 
week. By shifting to tracking attendance digitally through the app, the Program can eliminate paper 
attendance logs, get real-time attendance information, and adjust staffing or substitute teacher 
placements based on this data. Further, staff will be able to review a child’s attendance and 
absenteeism daily, allowing for quicker intervention when issues arise.   
 
The Program is still impacted by the 46 vacant slots due to the loss of the St. Vincent’s Day Home 
contract, equating to 7% of total funded slots. 79 slots (12% of the Program’s total funded slots) are 
vacant due to staff capacity limitations. These are the main drivers that hinder enrollment. 

EXPECTANT FAMILIES PROGRAM 
 

This Program Year, 27 expectant parents have been served through our 
Expectant Parent program. Two children were born in April, and three 
parents are expected to deliver their babies in May! 
Total expectant parents served this Program Year 27 

City of Oakland to date 17 
Brighter Beginnings to date 10 

Previous Month 
Expectant parents served  7 
Number of babies born 2 
Number of Pre-Natal Depression screenings 
conducted  

7/7 (100%) 

Number of Post-partum Depression screenings 
conducted 

4/4 (100%) 

Number of Post-partum 2-week visits conducted 2/2 (100%) 
Number of children enrolled in EHS (with Parent 
formerly enrolled in Expectant Parent program) 13 of 15 (87%) 

Percentage with Medical Insurance 6/7 (86%) 
Percentage with Medical Home 6/7 (86%)  
Percentage with Dental Home 6/7 (86%) 
Percentage with Prenatal Dental Exam 2/5 (40%) 
Percentage with Physical Exam 5/6 (83%) 
Percentage with Health and Nutrition Screening 6/7 (86%) 
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Many expectant parents have shared that they are focused on finding a dental home and cannot access 
a timely dental exam. Participants have also shared that they do not have capacity to prioritize their own 
dental needs. The Program’s Health Analyst is exploring an opportunity for the Alameda County Office of 
Dental Health to provide Home Visitors with information and resources related to parent dental health 
that the Home Visitors can share with their caseloads to increase the percentage of parents who receive 
a prenatal dental exam. The Program is close to meeting its full enrollment for pregnant parents, but 
due to staffing shortages at Brighter Beginnings, capacity to serve pregnant families has been limited.  

HOME-BASED PROGRAM 
City of Oakland Home-Based Program 
Fifty families in the Home-Based program participated in the monthly food pantry in partnership with 
Alameda County Food Bank. 76 families in the Home-Based program also received diapers through the 
monthly diaper distribution, and twelve families received dental screenings during the Socialization 
session in April. 

After attending the Apprentice Information Session, six parents within the Home-Based program 
expressed interest in joining the Workforce Apprenticeship Program and three signed up for the cohort 
beginning in August 2023. 

DENTAL/PHYSICAL HEALTH & NUTRITION 
Nutrition staff continue to support families with children that have nutritional needs, including children 
with allergies or children with autism that have specific textural preferences.   

The Health team connected with other Bay Area Head Start Programs to discuss strategies used to 
return to toothbrushing as we reintegrate this practice in classrooms. Over 20 children were screened 
by Asian Health Services at the Home-Based socialization session in April. Further, the Health team also 
provided four sensory screenings for children in the BANANAS Tiny Steps program. 

While the Program has previously struggled to find resources related to lead exposure safety and 
prevention, our Health Analyst connected with the Alameda County Lead Prevention Team in April. 
Lastly, in preparation for the start of the 2023-2024 Program Year, the Health team is updating health 
forms, policies, and procedures with input from Center Directors related to medication administration, 
the expiration of medication, and recognizing the signs and symptoms of certain conditions. 

DISABILITIES & MENTAL HEALTH  
Of the total number of children with IFSPs/IEPS (52), 54 have a diagnosis of speech/language delay, 23% 
have a non-categorical developmental delay diagnosis, and 21% of children a School District Autism 
diagnosis. Currently, nine children have now aged out of their IFSPs and are waiting for evaluation from 
the local school district to determine eligibility. 18 children with IFSPs are set to transition to Head Start 
next program year. 24 children with IEPs will be transitioning to Kindergarten or Transitional 
Kindergarten next program year. 

At the April Parent meeting for the Peralta partner sites, Emily Vincent of Think Communication 
provided a training on “Speech and Language Learning in Early Childhood” attended by approximately 
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20 parents. The training shared how to utilize home environments to promote speech and language 
development for children.  

EDUCATION 
In April, classrooms implemented activities focused on sensory and fine motor skill development using 
shapes and observing how colors change. The areas of focus were Clothing and Building. Children 

explored how clothing is made across cultures and 
how different objects are built. Practice-Based 
Coaching has continued and CLASS (Classroom 
Assessment Scoring System) Observations, 
conducted by the First Five Alameda County Quality 
Counts Initiative, began in April. 

With the addition of the two Early Learning 
Specialists, Education and School Readiness staff 
have renewed focus on ensuring classroom interest 
areas are well defined. Interest areas offer multiple 
opportunities for children to explore, discover, and 
grow.  In each, the arrangement of furniture and 
materials help facilitate learning for children and 
caring for the classroom. Classrooms that had well 
exemplary interest areas included the 85th Avenue 
Head Start and toddler classrooms, the West Grand 
Infant room, San Antonio CDC’s classroom, and 
Brookfield Classroom 1.  

SCHOOL READINESS 
Active Supervision Training and Monitoring at Head Start and Early Head Start sites continued through 
the month of April.  The Program’s new Early Learning Specialists reviewed ECERS/ITERS (Early 
Childhood and Infant/Toddler Environmental Rating Scales) data with the Center Directors reflecting on 
the indoor and outdoor classroom, the early learning materials children have access to, and what early 
learning supplies are needed. Items identified included additional dress-up clothes and props for the 
Dramatic Play Area, additional block for the Manipulatives and Math Area, and helmets for use when 
children are riding tricycles. A key goal for the Program is to ensure that each Head Start and Early Head 
Start is classroom updated to align more specifically to the site’s specific ECERS/ITERS data results by the 
start of services in Program Year 2023-24.  

The grantee received site visits from three Office Head Start Training and Technical Assistance (T/TA) 
Specialists and the Head Start Regional Office Program Specialist on April 12th and 13th.  The focus of 
the site visit, in alignment with our annual Self-Assessment, was Health and Safety.  The T/TA Specialists 
conducted site visits at 85th Avenue HS/EHS, West Grand EHS, and Laney Children’s Center. The 
Specialists then shared feedback, suggestions, and an offer to provide follow-up with T/TA support in 
May. As evidenced in the Self-Assessment, continued support is needed at sites to adhere to the 
Program’s active supervision policies and protocol. With the additional feedback and support from T/TA, 
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the Program is confident that improved Active Supervision and other safety-related practices will be 
employed in the upcoming program year. 

FAMILY SERVICES & COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
There was incredible turnout at the annual Head Start 
Day at Children’s Fairyland on April 14th. 415 adults 
and 440 children, a grand total of 855 Head Start 
attendees, enjoyed a free day at the park that 
included story time with Bonita Bumblebee, a diaper 
give away, local community resources, and the launch 
of the Fairyland for All Initiative. In addition to the 
Children’s Fairyland field trip, the Family Services team 
supported families by continued to connect them with 
$250 Visa debit cards through the AC-OCAP 
partnership to help support families pay for varies 
items such as: rent, food, clothing, and bus passes. In 
collaboration with OUSD, the Program hosted a 
transitioning to Transitional Kindergarten and 
Kindergarten event at Lockwood Elementary School. 
The event did not yield high turnout, so the Program is 
determining if an additional remote meeting should be 
held before the program year ends.  

PARTNER & FAMILY CHILD CARE 
Enrollment 

Partner Organization Early Head Start Head Start Total 
BANANAS 32/41 (78%) 16/18 (88%) 48/59 (81%) 

Brighter Beginnings 84/100 (84%) 20/20 (100%) 104/120 (87%) 
Laney n/a 44/48 (92%) – 8 with IEP’s 58/64 (91%) Merritt n/a 14/16 (88%) 

 

BANANAS Tiny Steps Family Child Care 
With access to the FY 2021-22 startup funds as of March 2023, the Tiny Steps Team began purchasing 
materials and enhancing environments. All FCC sites will receive Early Math, Early Literacy, and Inclusion 
kits. As part of the partnership with the Black Joy Project, children in the Tiny Steps Program recently 
enjoyed visits from a storyteller and learning hip-hop dance.  

Peralta Center-Based Program 
As described in the Mental Health and Disabilities section, the Peralta team hosted a session for parents 
on speech and language development. The Laney site received a visit from the T/TA team as part of the 
Office of Head Start Regional visit and will be implementing corrective action plans related to 
suggestions from the on-site visit and self-assessment.  
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Brighter Beginnings Home-Based Program 
In April, Brighter Beginnings parents led planning for a Parent Committee social that took place on May 
5th. The Program Socialization session was held outside at the park, where parents enjoyed while Home 
Visitors played with and supervised the children. 

The resignation for four Home Visitors during February and March led to a delay in service delivery and 
documentation completion. However, in April, the team welcomed two new Home Visitors to the team, 
increasing capacity to serve families. 33 families attended Head Start Day at Fairyland and over 90 bags 
of food were distributed to Brighter Beginnings families in April.  

STATE CONTRACTS 
As part of a new California State Preschool Program (CSPP) requirement, the Program is implementing a 
survey to collect information on Dual Language Learners (DLL) to help create childcare environments 
that are more inclusive for DLL.  The survey is required for all children who are enrolled through state 
CSPP funding. 

The Program receives state quality rating and improvement system (QRIS) funding to improve the 
quality of early childhood education programs. These funds can be used to enhance the classroom or 
provide trainings in areas identified by Center Directors and staff that need support. In April, the 
Program used $13,000 in QRIS funding for Early Head Start grantee sites (Broadway, San Antonio Park, 
West Grand and Arroyo Viejo) to purchase supplies selected by the Center Directors based on each site’s 
needs. Center Directors primarily chose to use the funds on classroom materials, new technology (such 
as laptops), and toys to create more engaging classroom environments. All other grantee sites will be 
able to access additional QRIS funding soon to support their classroom needs. 

DATA MANAGEMENT & ONGOING MONITORING 
The Self-Assessment (SA) was completed from March to April 2023 and provided staff an opportunity to 
highlight strengths within each content area and develop strategies to improve services delivered to 
children and families related to health and safety. The SA process was led by the Data Management and 
Ongoing Monitoring team with contributions by Head Start staff at all levels, including Family Advocates, 
Facilities and Maintenance staff, Center Directors, Management staff, and consultants with specific 
expertise on Health and Safety, Child Plus, and School Readiness. The SA used data from ChildPlus, site 
visits, policy and procedure review, and focus groups.  

Through the SA, the program identified gaps in how we track and monitor health and safety compliance 
across different content areas. Corrective Action Plans (CAPs) have been generated in response to each 
SA question by content area leads. Through focus groups and meetings, staff discussed what challenges 
hindered compliance with the areas of focus and specific activities that would address those challenges. 
Content area leads utilized a CAP template that helps them develop SMART goals (Specific, Measurable, 
Achievable, Realistic, and Timely), identifies the key individual responsible for implementing the CAP, 
and a proposed timeline to complete the CAP. The Data Management and Ongoing Monitoring team will 
now assist each content area with tracking and responding to the CAPs identified. 

Using results from the Self-Assessment, Program leadership is working on enhancing our monitoring 
systems related to health and safety. This includes developing additional systems within our software 
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management systems, editing policies and procedures, identifying training and professional 
development for staff, and updating forms. A detailed addendum with the question bank, findings, and 
CAPs is included as an attachment. We know the program delivers effective services for children and 
families, but there are key ways we can improve our systems to track our monitoring processes related 
to health and safety. Implementing the CAPs will improve our already strong program and help ensure 
our processes are effective at tracking the great work done to serve children and families in our 
community. 

HUMAN RESOURCES & PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
In April, the program welcomed two new Family Service Specialists, Lauren Lindo and Daniela Zamora. 
One Head Start Instructor from Lion Creek Crossing, Iris Feng, left the Head Start Program after 23 years 
to take a position with Oakland Unified School District. The Program continues to recruit Early Childhood 
Education Instructors through Head Start Jobs, LinkedIn, and social media sites to find qualified 
candidates to join the team. The Workforce Apprenticeship Program is accepting applications for future 
early childhood educators to begin classes and cohort meetings in August 2023.  

SITE SPOTLIGHTS: Franklin and Sungate Head Start/Preschool 

Franklin Head Start/Preschool 
Sandra Ruff, the Center Director at Franklin Head Start, wanted to share a “day in the life” of a child’s 
enrolled at Franklin: 

Welcome to Franklin Head Start, where you see Ms. Sandra with a black mask and Ms. Maria with a 
white mask welcome all our friends and parents. After health check we go to breakfast and then we 
come to circle time. That is where Ms. Stacey helps us learn the days of the week, sing songs, and dance!   

We learn about other cultures from the teachers and from each other. Here are two of our friends 
holding flags they made after learning about what the Mexican flag represents in honor of Cinco de 
Mayo. We also learn about flying insects; here we are very beesy (busy) making our own bees to take 
home!     
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We have a new playground that is very colorful. We have a 
bike track to ride our bikes around and we also have an 
open playhouse where we can go read a book or have the 
teachers to read to us.  

When it’s time for lunch we like to taste our food and peel 
fruit with our fingers. Once we are full of good food we 
take a snooze. When we get up, we start the afternoon by 
folding our sheets and blankets and putting them away.   

You’re welcome to come by any time to visit us. Thank you 
for learning about our home away from home Franklin 
Head Start. 

Sungate Head Start/Preschool 
The Sungate Head Start location is a multicultural site with staff who speak Cantonese (including the 
Taishanese dialect), English, Mandarin, Spanish, and Vietnamese. Roselyn Ly has served as the Center 
Director at Sungate for seven years. All staff have been at the site for at least two years, and their tenure 
with the Head Start Program ranges from five to 25 years. The team at Sungate is very close. They eat 
lunch together every day and work together as a team to support each child and family. One of their 
favorite things about working at Head Start is seeing alumnae from the program graduate from high 
school and college. 

A recent programming highlight at Sungate was the tie dye activity. Children tied their own shirts and 
added their own dye. They were able to then see the differences in shapes and colors when they turned 
out the shirts when they finished. Then, all the children wore their tie dye shirts to Fairyland for the field 
trip!   
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UPCOMING 
All questions or requests related to the following events can be emailed to Robyn Levinson at 
RLevinson@oaklandca.gov.  

• Peralta Transition ceremony for Head Start children: May 18th  
• Head Start Services Advisory Committee Meeting: May 19th from 1:00-3:30pm via Zoom. 
• Jeweld Legacy Group Speaker Series: "Colorism, Othering and Belonging - Do You Really See 

Me?” May 25th from 5:30-7:30pm at OakStop, 2323 Broadway. RSVP here. 
• Last day of school for Peralta: June 9th  
• Transition event for BANANAS Tiny Steps: June 10th  
• Last day of school for Grantee sites: June 23rd  

 

  

mailto:RLevinson@oaklandca.gov
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/speaker-series-colorism-othering-and-belonging-do-you-really-see-me-tickets-624020711747?utm-campaign=social&utm-content=attendeeshare&utm-medium=discovery&utm-term=listing&utm-source=cp&aff=escb
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ADDENDUM: SELF ASSESSMENT QUESTIONS, FINDINGS, AND 
CORRECTIVE ACTION PLANS 
Questions 

1. Do all centers have infant safe sleep plans for children 12 months or younger upon enrollment? 
2. Can we improve our practices for sharing and communicating confidential client information? 
3. Are the Emergency Preparedness, Active Supervision, and Safe Environments policies updated 

to be supportive of children with Mental Health needs and/or disabilities? 
4. Does the Attendance policy reflect and recognize when children are coming from a Special Day 

program? 
5. Do we have a clear process for tracking and managing lead testing/inspection documentation?  
6. Is all required documentation related to medications and paperwork for allergies in ChildPlus? 
7. Are all CD’s conducting the same daily health check? Is the form, policy & procedure updated? 

Are all CD’s clear on what is expected of them for the daily health check? 
8. Do all current partner staff have required documentation in their personnel file: Standards of 

Conduct, Oath of Confidentiality, Mandated Reporter form, Background check/Fingerprints? 
9. Does Peralta have updated policies and procedures on the following topics, or are their 

processes written into ours? Child Injury, Pest Control, Power Outage, Emergency Preparedness, 
Safe Environments, Preventative Maintenance/Health and Safety checklists, Active Supervision 

10. Does Tiny Steps have updated policies and procedures on the following topics, or are their 
processes written into ours? 

11. Are the Advisory Board packets printed and posted at each site? 
12. How can we better monitor the one-hour rule? Is there a better way that is more efficient for 

staff, less burdensome, and easier to monitor compliance? 
13. What are the most common non-compliant items in health and safety checklists, and what is the 

program doing to address these? 
14. Are we following best practices for emailing outside agencies when sharing personally 

identifiable information (PII)? Is there more we can do to ensure we follow HIPAA and FERPA 
confidentiality best practices?  

 
Findings  

1. All centers with infants had a safe infant sleep plan except for one child who was very recently 
enrolled. However, we were missing the six from our FCC partner. We need to ensure we know 
the requirement for FCC and meet with them to ensure they’re following our policy or have one 
of their own that meets standards. 

2. Outside agencies report difficulty opening emails that are encrypted using our city's encryption 
capability. However, we do not want to send PII directly through email, and some agencies, like 
the Regional Center, do not have a secure link to accept PII. We can send PII to our Local 
Education Agency, OUSD, through a secure Dropbox link. We are also able to send referrals to 
our primary MH consultant organization, Through the Looking Glass, through a secure 
SharePoint folder. But the Regional Center does not have a secure link.  

3. The Emergency Preparedness, Active Supervision, and Safe Environments include the 
appropriate language that is supportive of children with Mental Health needs and/or disabilities. 

4. Center Directors and Disability and MH Coordinator believe the policy accurately provides 
guidance for when a child enters the site from a special-day program.  

5. Our team conducted lead testing on all twelve of our grantee operated sites and secured test 
kits from a lab who is a part of the Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program (ELAP). 
However, the data needs to be tracked more effectively within the ChildPlus system 
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6. Most children have appropriate documentation related to medications and allergies, but some 
of it is incomplete or not updated. 

7. While all centers felt clear on the process for daily health check, sites were using slightly 
different forms. Additionally, five of our twelve grantee sites have requested more training on 
Active Supervision best practices. Two sites have requested additional training related to Zones. 
Five sites have requested refresher training on the program’s current daily health check policy 
and daily health check best practices. 

8. Based on our self-assessment we discovered that not all our files in Child Plus on partners are 
complete. 30 out of 37 81% of partner background checks were in CP. 28 out of 37 76% of 
Mandated reporting certificates were in CP. 27 out of 37 73% of standards of conduct forms 
were saved in CP. For 5 staff members, they were missing all documentation.  

9. Our partner, Peralta, needs to update their Child Injury, Pest Control, Power Outage, Emergency 
Preparedness, Safe Environments, Preventative Maintenance/Health and Safety checklists, 
Active Supervision policies to reflect current practices and monitoring procedure updates. 

10. Tiny Steps is utilizing their own policies related to Safety that align with the City of Oakland’s 
own policies. 

11. Advisory Board packets are currently not posted at the centers. However, because parents are 
not entering the sites right now due to COVID, having the packets posted at sites isn't a good 
way to inform them of what's going on/provide updates. 

12. While staff are effectively documenting the outcome of calls they successfully made when 
children are absent unexpectedly, they are not currently tracking when the call is attempted 
(but didn’t go through). Center Directors need a way to track “attempt to obtain” contact/ the 
call with the parent when the call doesn’t go through. 

13. 92% of health and safety checklists were completed on time this program year. The primary 
areas of health and safety needs were around indoor safety, prevention/poisons, outdoor 
equipment, and infant/toddler diapering. Also, while issues are now logged in ChildPlus, the 
process for following up on CAPs and ensuring that items are addressed is not clear across staff; 
while items were addressed, that wasn't logged within the system 

14. The city's general security practices make it difficult to adjust security and email settings to 
assist with efficient, secure communication and sharing of PII with external agencies. External 
agencies cannot be shared in our internal/secure systems 
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Corrective Action Plans 

Item Number Activities Timeline 
1. Safe Infant Sleep Plans Health team meeting with 

BANANAS to discuss findings; 
BANANAS provided P&Ps and 
form for safe infant sleep plan; 
monitoring this added to site visit 
in May 2023 

1. Discuss findings by 4/10/23  
2. P&Ps review and 

implementation 4/10-5/1/23  
3. Ongoing monitoring 5/1-

6/1/23 

2. Communicating 
confidential client 
information 

1. Effective immediately, utilize 
password protection for 
emails sent partner agencies.  

2. Discuss with Regional Center 
about options on how to send 
encrypted emails and 
password protected emails to 
external agencies.  

3. Update our confidential 
policy and procedure with 
this and request support on 
ensuring practices are 
compliant with HIPPA and 
FERPA.  

4. Utilize a confidentiality 
disclaimer at the bottom of 
our emails (as part of our 
signatures). 

 

1. review language about 
confidentiality and data 
sharing in SOW by 4/30/23 

2. Develop language related to 
confidential communication by 
5/14/23 

3. Update confidentiality P&P by 
7/1/23 

3. Safety Policies inclusive 
for children with MH 
needs and/or 
disabilities 

Resolved 

4. Attendance policy 
inclusive for children 
with MH needs and/or 
disabilities 

Resolved 

5. Tracking lead 
testing/inspection 

1. Facilities team work with City 
of Oakland Public Works 
Environmental Services 
Division to redo our lead 
testing  

2. Facilities team will create a 
policy on how to conduct 
lead testing in alignment with 
the State Provider 
Information Notice (PINs). 

3. Data team will create module 
in CP for management of 

1. Identify all sinks that need 
testing by 4/14/23 

2. Create CP module by 4/30/23 
3. Schedule redo of lead testing 

by 5/30/23 
4. Create program policy on how 

to conduct lead testing with 
the directions provided in the 
Provider Information Notice 
(PINs) by 5/30/23 



13 
 

completed inspections and to 
flag when they are due/past 
due for each required sink 

6. Medication and allergy 
documentation  

1. Individual case review and 
follow-up with parents and 
physicians.  

1. Follow-up for individual cases 
due by 5/1/23 

7. Daily health check policy 
and procedure 

1. Review and compile all 
different forms 

2. Update daily health check 
form and standardize across 
sites 

3. Develop monitoring 
procedure and calendar for 
PY 23-24 

1. discuss findings by 4/24/23 
2. create action plan and 

monitoring plan by 5/5/23 
3. Update forms, policies, and 

train for PY 23-24 (June) 

8. Partner staff required 
documentation 

1. Work with each partner 
provider to obtain all missing 
documentation and to train 
them on the importance of 
needing this information 
within Child Plus so we can 
quickly show conformance 
whenever necessary.  

2. Retrain City of Oakland HR 
staff as well as partner HR 
staff on the documents 
needed when requesting to 
have a new employee 
working on the Head Start 
grant.  

3. Create a checklist for Oakland 
HR staff as well as outlining 
the partner scope of work 
related to HR in a format that 
is easy to follow 

1. Checklist will be created by 
4/3/23 

2. Training by 4/21/23  
3. Another file audit 6/30/23 

9. Peralta partner safety 
policy review 

1. Revise policies as needed 
(based on priority) 

2. Share updates with Health, 
SR/Education, and Facilities 
staff 

3. Approve edits and finalize 
P&Ps 

1. Health and Safety checklists – 
4/3/23  

2. Active Supervision – 5/5/23  
3. Child Injury – 5/5/23 
4. Safe Environments - 5/5/23  
5. Emergency Preparedness - 

5/5/23 
6. Power Outage - 5/31/23 
7. Pest Control - 5/31/23 
8. Discuss with appropriate COO 

content leads by 5/31/23 
9. Approved by Management by 

6/16/23 
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10. Updated policies for PY 23-24 
10. Tiny Steps partner 
safety policy review Resolved 

11.  AB/PC packets at sites 1. Create an outdoor 
community board that has 
agenda packets as well as 
information about workforce 
development apprenticeship 
and local events 

8/1/2023 for PY 23-24 

12. Monitoring one-hour 
rule and discussing 
Attendance policy 

1. Develop form for tracking 
calls made for children who 
are absent  

2. Create procedure for 3-day 
MDT and 5-day home visit 

3. Utilize CP attendance app for 
teachers at iPad 

4. Pilot CP attendance app in 
May at Lion Creek and CDC- 
Ever to come in April to set 
up teacher iPads 

5. Create training on using CP 
Online attendance tracking 
for teachers (to complete on 
their iPads) 

 

13.  Health and Safety 
checklist analysis Resolved 

14. Best practices for 
sharing personally 
identifiable 
information (PII) 

1. Seek consultant support to 
review confidentiality and 
privacy practices and provide 
recommendations. 

Start of PY 23-24 

 

































































San Antonio Park Early Head Start



Franklin Head Start
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